
 

 
  

February 12, 2025 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi,  
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge  
Street 27th Floor  
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4   
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi:   
 
Re:  Atikokan Hydro Inc. Cost of Service, EB-2024-0008 
 Delay in Filing Issues List Responses 

 
 
Per the Decision on the Issues List, Atikokan Hydro is required to provide OEB staff and 
VECC responses to deliver clarifications, updates and corrections to the evidence by 
February 12, 2025. Many of the updates include OEB model updates to include 2024 
financial data.     
 
Atikokan must inform the parties that it will not be able to deliver the responses by 
February 12, 2025.   
 
The delay in submission of responses is a result Atikokan has been populating year end 
data that is normally not available or prepared so soon after year end in addition to 
keeping up with other day to day regulatory processes. 
 
A new deadline of February 19, 2025, would be appropriate. Atikokan will continue to 
work diligently on its responses understanding OEB Staff and VECC require time to 
review prior to settlement conference scheduled for February 24th and 25th.  
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this delay may cause. Please feel free to contact 
the undersigned if you have any questions.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jennifer Wiens 
CEO/Sec/Treasurer 
Atikokan Hydro Inc. 

 

117 Gorrie Street, Box 1480   
Atikokan, Ontario  P0T 1C0   
  
Telephone            (807)597 - 6600   
Fax                         (807)597 - 6988   
e - mail     jen.wiens@athydro.com 

  
Website: www.athydro.com 
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